PRIME MINISTER'S MEETINGS WITH FOREIGN VISITORS ON 21 MAY

Roy Jenkins

The President of the EEC Commission, Roy Jenkins, paid an introductory call on the Prime Minister at midday this morning. This was the first time that Mr. Jenkins had met Mrs. Thatcher since she became Prime Minister. The call lasted an hour and included a general introductory discussion of the principal Community issues.

Prince Salman Bin Abdul Aziz

Prince Salman Bin Abdul Aziz called on the Prime Minister for half an hour at 2.30 today. The Prince conveyed his congratulations and those of King Khaled to Mrs. Thatcher on her appointment as Prime Minister and offered their good wishes. They then had a brief discussion on the situation in the Middle East.

CVA